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Region 5 Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5 that have occurred since the previous LNC meeting.  I shall provide an updated report at the meeting in Alexandria should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve at least once a month as a guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM/98.9 FM in Charlottesville, Virginia).  
Delaware


Sean Goward (sean.goward@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware.  He reported that the LPD’s board will schedule the 2019 LPD convention during the board’s meeting on Mar. 2.  He noted that the LPD has increased its voter registration totals by almost 10% during the past year.
He also reported that the Maryland, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, and Delaware LPs are working to collect donations for the largest single point food drive in the U.S.  He said that Bob Johnston, LP Maryland chair, is investigating issues involving FEC regulations should these LP organizations win a monetary award for their efforts.
District of Columbia

Joe Bishop-Henchman (jdhenchman@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia, provided the following report:
* DCLP has filed for FEC qualification. Our submission is complete and should be approved by the Commission this spring. Many thanks to Mr. Kraus for assisting us. 

* We were pleased to co-sponsor the National Mall cleanup during the government shutdown, earning much positive social media attention. Many thanks to Jess Mears, and Adam Theo and the Northern Virginia Libertarian Party for organizing everything!
Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@lp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland, provided the following report:  
The Maryland Libertarian Party is no longer recognized by the state of Maryland, as our 2018 candidate for Governor was unable to get 1% of the vote.

 

The Maryland LP filed a lawsuit against the Maryland Board of Elections on 27 December, 2018, stating that since the MDLP has over 22,000 registered voters, there shouldn’t be a need for the party to collect 10,000 signatures from Maryland registered voters to regain party status:

 

http://ballot-access.org/2018/12/27/maryland-libertarian-party-files-federal-lawsuit-against-irrational-law-on-how-parties-remain-on-ballot/
 

Mark Grannis, of Harris, Wiltshire & Grannis LLP, is handling the lawsuit. Mr. Grannis ran for the US House of Representatives 8th district seat as a Libertarian in 2010 and 2012.

  

The state Board of Elections notified the Maryland LP in January that the party would be removed from registered voter forms. The MDLP filed a temporary restraining order to prevent the party’s removal, but was unsuccessful in the hearing on 31 January:

 

http://ballot-access.org/2019/01/31/u-s-district-court-wont-prevent-maryland-from-printing-new-voter-registration-cards-that-omit-libertarian-party/
 

The Maryland LP is now classified as “other-Libertarian” by the Board of Elections. While the party is no longer listed on registration forms, registered voters can write in the party, if they chose. The MDLP is awaiting the hearing on the lawsuit.

 

The Maryland LP spring convention is tentatively scheduled for Sunday, April 28 at the B.C. Brewery in Hunt Valley, MD.

 

Bob Johnston

Chair

Maryland Libertarian Party

(443) 310-5373

Chair@LpMaryland.org
North Carolina


Susan Hogarth (hogarth@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina, provided the following report:  
North Carolina's convention is May 31 - June 2.  We are excited to try something new (for us) for the convention this year - we are renting meeting PLUS lodging space at a University campus in Wilmington, so we will be able to offer our delegates an entire convention package (meeting+room+meals) for only $150. If this works well, we hope to see more state parties adopt this model, as we think it represents both a significant savings for the members plus encourages camaraderie through close quarters.

For our report, the main item (besides the convention and our ongoing work with affiliate development) is that we are likely to have two high-profile off-year congressional elections - one to fill Walter Jones' seat in eastern NC (CD3) after his death, and another (possible) in CD9 (Charlotte area) if (as appears likely) the Board of Elections declines to certify the results of the 2018 election. The CD9 race has a strong Libertarian candidate in Jeff Scott, who campaigned vigorously to earn over 5x the number of votes separating the D and R candidates. Jeff is committed to re-fighting this race if it is re-run, and will likely continue to gain national press for his role in the race. We also have at least one strong potential candidate for the CD3 race. We're not sure what the timeline for these races will be yet (or if the CD9 race will even be re-run). We are also working with local candidates for partisan and nonpartisan local/municipal elections.

Pennsylvania


Drew Bingaman (chair@susquehannavalleylp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania, provided the following report:

I would like to extend warm invitations to anyone who wishes to attend the LPPA 2019 convention; it is coming up soon the weekend of March 15.  Our business meeting will occur on March 16.  Please use this Facebook link to provide you with more details.  https://www.facebook.com/events/2162658270713240/

As to reporting, The LPPA has been working on a major overhaul to our bylaws, Working to get some legal advice on challenging the loss of our Minor Party status, and there is a group that is working to nail down a draft contract for potential hiring of an Executive Director.  In addition to the organization of our convention, 2019 is a municipal (local) election year for PA and we are actively recruiting candidates to fill many available positions that will be up for election this year.
  

South Carolina


Stewart Flood (stewart.f.flood.jr@gmail.com) is the chair of the South Carolina Libertarian Party.  I did not receive a report from him.
Virginia


Bo Brown (bocbrown@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  I did not receive a report from him.
West Virginia

Luke Brumfield (luke.brumfield@lpwv.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia, provided the following report:  
Our annual meeting will be April 6 (please pass the information along) and everyone is welcome. We will be setting the date for our 2020 Convention. We apparently have made inroads with the WV Citizens Defense league, as our candidates who filled out their survey were endorsed over Republicans in those races with the exception of US Senate and one incumbent delegate who was instrumental in passing constitutional carry.

Legislatively, a bill was proposed barring the WV National Guard from being deployed in undeclared wars and another was proposed to allow concealed carry with the permit (WV is a constitutional carry state otherwise) both have been blocked from a straight vote mostly to keep the GOP leadership from being on record as opposing those measures.

I personally lobbied for a bill to change ballot access from 1% in the gubernatorial race to 1% in any statewide office or some number of registered voters, again with no real opposition it is being held up by procedure despite having many sponsors.

